AMCCO BUSINESS MEETING
SPRING SEMINAR

BERTRAM INN, AURORA, OHIO

APRIL 19, 2006

President Cindy Bitter called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.  She welcomed all attendees and guests and then went over the conference packet contents.  She then introduced the officers who are: Vice President, Linda Lutts; Treasurer, Marcia Soos; Secretary, Janice Speicher and Parliamentarian, Brenda Fisher.  Cindy then introduced the area representatives who are: Northeast, Elaine VanHorn; Northwest, Janet Yeager-Swain; Central, Karen Woodward; Southeast, Kathy Kaluger and Southwest, June Allison.  Cindy also asked the new clerks to introduce themselves and she read a list of new courts.  New courts for 2004 are Gratis, Jerry City, Lynchburg and Midvale.  New courts for 2005 are Cairo, Camden, Maineville, Milan, Mowrystown, Mt. Sterling and Salineville.  Courts that closed in 2004 are Baltimore, West Liberty and New Vienna and one closed in 2005, which is Wilmot.
Jean Wurzbacher presented a plaque to past-president Jackie Fugett.

Secretary Janice Speicher presented the September 22, 2005 meeting minutes from the fall conference held at Deer Creek.  Since there were no corrections or additions, Jackie Fugett motioned to approve the minutes with a second by Kathy Kaluger.  The minutes were approved.

Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasurer’s report dated April 19, 2006 with an ending checking account balance of $16,885.27.  Linda Lutts motioned to approve the treasurer’s report with a second from Kathy Dixon.  The report was approved.

Linda Lutts gave the legislative report.  The bills she is reporting on are:
HB 9—this bill expands the definition of public records as to what records we should be required to maintain, such as e-mails, notes from telephone calls, etc.  Status—passed House on 3/15/06 and passed Senate on 3/16/06.
HB 456—this bill authorizes the clerk of a municipal, mayor’s or county court to retain a poundage fee of 5% of any fines or costs that we disburse to others which would be used only for expenses of operating or administering the clerk’s office.  Status—introduced 12/20/05.
HB 90—this bill makes a seatbelt violation a primary traffic offense.  Status—introduced 3/1/05.
HB 451—this bill increases the OVI penalty and the look back period.  Status—introduced 12/15/05.
Kathy Dixon gave the new clerks training report.  The training was held in Westerville on March 9 and March 10, 2006 with 54 people attending.  Each attendee received 10 hours of training, a manual, a contact list from the Bureau of Motor Vehicles, State Association information and numerous handouts and examples.  The training is focused on new clerks and covers the basic requirements for clerks.  Topics include Supreme Court reporting, records management, ALS, DUS, OVI basics, case transfers, expungements, BMV reporting, etc. 
Karen Woodward gave the education committee report.  The education committee met on March 17, 2006 and a result of the meeting was the decision to expand the computer credit a clerk can receive towards certification from 5 hours a year to 10.  

Cindy Bitter announced the new 2006-2007 directories are available.  Please check your court information and forward any changes to Rhonda Bernard.  Her e-mail address is: rbernard@waynesvilleoh.org.

NEW BUSINESS:
The fall conference is September 21 and September 22, 2006 at the Embassy Suites at Dublin.  The spring seminar is April 19 and April 20, 2007 with a location to be announced in the Southeast area.

Cindy read a note from the American Red Cross, thanking us for our association’s donation for the Katrina hurricane survivors.  
Respectfully submitted,

Janice Speicher, Secretary

